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A Newsletter by Myrtle Trace Residents for Myrtle Trace Residents             July 2023 

 BOARD BRIEFS 

 

 
 
           

 
 The first order of business at our June 21st meeting was a pleasant one.  We happily accepted a dona-
tion of lounge chairs for our pool given by Jan and Steve Notte. The eight lounge chairs and matching tables 
were donated in memory of Jan’s parents, Art and Chris Terhune, who were long-time residents of Boxwood 
Lane.  We thank them for their thoughtful gift to the Myrtle Trace pool. 
 
FURTHER BOARD ACTIONS: 
 
SIGNS 
 
 The Board approved the Property Committee proposal to install 14 signs throughout Myrtle Trace, 
marking our area as “Private Property” with “No Trespassing”, “No Soliciting” and where appropriate “No 
Fishing” and No Dumping”.  The signs will be standardized red and white metal signs 12x18 and 12x24, se-
curely attached to metal posts and coated to protect against spray painting.  They will be placed at both en-
trances as well as Loblolly, Candlewood and other  areas  throughout the community. The Board approved 
signs will eliminate the need for individual homeowners to post signs and will fulfill the legal requirements 
for enforcement. Our thanks to Tom Gray and Tina Hurley for spearheading this project. 
 
BUNTING ELECTRICAL BOX 
 
 The Board approved money for a new weatherproof electrical box at the front entrance near the end 
of lake Bunting.  The box controls the irrigation system at the front entrance and is in need of replacement  
now that the irrigation system has been repaired.  Like many of us, it was feeling its age. 
 
INCONVENIENT PEAR TREES 
 
 In keeping with Murphy’s Law, another pear tree decided to drop a large limb at a most inconvenient 
time.  The first incidence was near Boxwood Lane on a Sunday morning – the second was near the intersec-
tion of Myrtle Trace Drive and Cedar Ridge Lane at 9:30 pm.  In both cases large limbs blocked the road.  
Thanks to a number of our residents and their portable saws who helped clear the limbs from the road which 
were hauled off by Hardee Maintenance the next day.  We know our pear trees tend to drop limbs as they 
reach the end of their normal life span of 25 years.  Rather than remove all the pear trees at once, we decided 
to deal with them as necessary and approved the removal of the rotted trees and stumps.  We are working on 
a plan to replace them with something more appropriate. 

 
          
          
         continued on page 5 
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News & Views 
 

Newsletter Coordinator 
Carol Blonowicz 

585-880-8925 
carol.blonowicz@gmail.com 
August Deadline—7/22/23 
August Delivery—7/31/23 

R O M E O’S 
 

July 21, 2023 
7:45 am 

 
NANNIE ANNIE’S BREAK-

FAST & LUNCH 
 

1315 Highway 90 
Conway 

ACTIVITIES COMMITTEE 

 The Activities Committee met on June 12th and the next com-
mittee meeting is August 14th at 7:00 pm.  You are invited!  No meet-
ing in July.  

 Your Myrtle Trace 40th Anniversary celebration planning is 
very exciting!  Mark your calendar with all these great events: 
 
. OKTOBERFEST—September 23rd,  6 to 9 pm. Bavarian dinner 
with beverages, photo booth, a special door prize and music by the 
Munich Oktoberfest in the background. 
 
. MYRTLE TRACE HISTORY PRESENTATIONS—by Tom 
Allen, the original architect of our community, with a slide show 
showing the beginnings of our community. Presentation dates are Oc-
tober 1st at 2:00 pm and October 12th at 10:00 am so everyone has a 
chance to come and enjoy. 
 
. CAFE YESTERYEAR—on October 4th at 10:00 am with coffee 
and cake for the original homeowners who still live in our develop-
ment. More details will follow in August. 
 
. CHOWDER COOK-OFF—will take place on October 9th at 5:30 
pm. Bring a crockpot of your favorite chowder recipe or just come 
and enjoy. The winner of the competition will have their recipe pub-
lished in the News and Views. 
     continued on page 3 

TRACERS ON THE GO! 
 

July 26, 2023 
Time:  12:00 noon 

 
THE BOATHOUSE 

 
201 Fantasy Harbour Blvd. 

Myrtle Beach 

Contents 
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COMMUNITY DIRECTORY UPDATES—AS OF 6/23/23 
 
Additions: 
Tellier, Ronald 120 Birchwood Lane  860-307-1361 
Tellier, Kelly  120 Birchwood Lane  860-307-0063 
Syslo, Lori  107 Berry Tree Lane  845-264-1516  
King, Edward  237 Candlewood Drive 484-264-0156 
King, Beverly  237 Candlewood Drive 484-264-0156 
Pace, James  218 Beechwood Court 603-475-2067 
Rubens, Judith  218 Beechwood Court 847-662-0174 
 
E-mail: 
Tellier, Ronald rktellier5@gmail.com 
Tellier, Kelly  rktellier5@gmail.com 
King, Edward  bjking63@aol.com 
King, Beverly  bjking63@aol.com 
Pace, James  jppjr44@yahoo.com 
Rubens, Judith  judith3499@att.net 
 
Corrections: 
Kirschner, Margaret 843-234-0660 

NON-EMERGENCY POLICE 

PHONE NUMBER 

843-248-1520 

NOTE DATE:  The Community 4th of July picnic will be held on 
Sunday, July 2, 2023  
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ACTIVITIES COMMITTEE—continued from page 2 
 
. MYRTLE TRACE OPEN HOUSE—October 15th at the Clubhouse. Stop in any time between 3:00 pm 
and 6:00 pm to enjoy the exhibition provided by Ron Grove who will also answer any questions about the 
beginnings of our community. Refreshments will be provided as well as piano music by Jeff DiMaio.  
 
. MYRTLE TRACE ART SHOW—Saturday and Sunday, October 21st and 22nd, 1:00 pm to 4:00 pm. Myr-
tle Trace residents are encouraged to display their art in the Clubhouse for all to enjoy. See the flier in this 
issue of News and Views for more details. 
 
. MYRTLE TRACE AUTO & WHEELS EXTRAVAGANZA—Residents who want to show off their 
classic cars, motorcycles and golf carts should bring them Saturday, October 21st to Pear Tree Circle for all of 
us to enjoy. The rain date will be Sunday the 22nd. 
 
. HALLOWEEN PARTY AND DANCE—Saturday, October 28th,  beginning at 6:00 pm, featuring the For-
ever Doo Wop group. Costumes are optional but there will be a prize for best costume. 
 
          Bob Smith 

PROPERTY COMMITTEE 
 
. VOLUNTEERS NEEDED DURING EMERGENCY SITUATIONS:  Should an emergency occur at 
night when our ground crew have gone home.  For example: A tree branch falls down and blocks the road.  
We need volunteers to sign up to lend a hand with a chainsaw and be willing to help drag fallen limbs and 
branches to the side of the road.  YOUR HELP IS VITAL AND NEEDED.  Please contact Liz Maass: 843-
421-4533.  Leave your name, address and phone number.  We will put you on our list and call during a time 
of need.  
 
. THANK YOU:  A big thanks to John Beam and Thor Kongvold who volunteered to patch up our entrance 
signs and repaint them. To Jan and Steve Notte for donating eight (8) chaise lounges to our pool area in 
memory of Jan’s mother, Chris Terhune.  These lounges are higher and easier to get in and out of.  The Prop-
erty Committee and  entire community thanks you! 
 
A big thanks to the following people who helped clear and saw a huge pear tree branch that fell, blocking our 
gate and road late one evening recently: Leo and Marie Reger, and Tom Gray, Jr.  The people who reported 
it and those who helped drag branches off the roadway: Ann Golden, Anne Kongvold and Liz Maass.   
 
. MAIL TUBES: Those of you who subscribe to the Sun News and have faded or broken mail tubes can 
contact the newspaper and they will replace them.  If they are not black, you will need to paint them black. 
 
. ROADS: To all, should you notice roots coming through any part of our roads, please contact your Phase 
Rep. listed on the back of your Telephone Directory. 
 
. RETENTION PONDS: For your information:  When cutting grass near the ponds, if the grass go into the 
ponds it will start unwanted weed growth. 
 
. MOLE HOLES: One product that is used in the spring is called MOLE POISON PEANUTS which are put 
into the hole.  The mole eats it and dies.  It can be purchased at Ace Hardware, Lowe’s, etc. 
 
. HOA PROPERTY: Dumping is prohibited on HOA property.  A $100.00 fine will be issued!  If a tree is 
to be cut on HOA Property, the homeowner will be notified.  It is strongly suggested that the homeowner 
mark/flag where their watering system is as the stump will be ground. 
 
          Liz Maass 
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MYRTLE TRACE-MART  
 

GIVEAWAY - Free equipment:  wheelchair (used), walker, cane, grabber for reaching, shower chair, bed-
side commode (new).  Contact Amanda at 843-267-4511.  (7) 

BUY - Collector looking for electric trains and toys made between 1920’s and the year 2000.  Good condi-
tion important.  Call Ron at 843-234-1814.  (6) 

BUY - Wet tabletop corded tile saw.  Call Frank at 412-915-3236.  (7) 

BORROW - An artist easel to be used for mounting Myrtle Trace 40th Anniversary historical photos and 
other materials during the celebration events and presentations later this year.    (6) 

SELL - 42” round, glass top table and two leather chairs.  $275.00.  Call Judy at 281-686-0394.     (7) 

SELL - Brand new SKIL Brushless, 40 volt, 14” Chain Saw.  Comes with SKIL 40 volt lithium battery 
(rechargeable in about 15 minutes) and 32 oz Pro-Select bar and chain oil.  Call Peter at 843-516-9803.   (7) 

SELL - Drop-leaf accent coffee table in solid cherry.  Like new condition.  Measurements:  49” long by 20” 
wide (not including drops).  Purchased at Owen Suter, Richmond, VA.  Asking $50.00.  Contact Eunice at 
843-347-0743.  (7) 

SELL - Gorgeous solid cherry dining table with six (6) matching chairs.  All in showroom condition.  Hardly 
used.  Plastic covers never removed from white chair seats.  Includes 18” removeable leaf.  Table measures 
84” long (66” without leaf), 43.5” wide, 30” high.  Purchased from Hucks & Washington, Conway, SC.  
Asking $450.00.  Contact Eunice at 843-347-0743.  (7) 

SELL - Dining room table with a glass top and dark walnut legs.  31” h x 40”w x 64”l.  Excellent condition.  
Includes 4 chairs.  $350.00.  Leather couch, 7’, off-white color, no marks.  $450.00.  Contact Ann at 617-838
-5930.  (6) 

SELL - Sears Canister Sweeper.  Used minimally.  Make an offer.  Call Bob at 843-446-9845.        (6) 

SELL - Brand new, never used, blue Transport Wheelchair.  Original cost:  $175.00.  Selling for $85.00.  
Other handicap items available.  Contact Bruce at 843-234-1236.  (5) 

SELL - Portable propane heater table for patio.  $50.00.  Contact 843-855-3971 for more information. (5)  

SELL - DeWalt 12” Compound Mitre Saw.  Mounted on folding portable RIDGID stand.  Stores vertically 
against wall.  Includes extra 12” fine cut blade, fine work clamp, dust collection bag and operator’s manual.  
$120.00.  Call Jack at 843-234-1530.  (5) 

SELL - Devillbis 5 HP, 20 gallon air compressor.  Delivers 12.2 CFM.  Operates on 220V, 60Hz.  Includes 
lubricator and air filters, hoses, air tools, impact wrench and paint spraying guns.  $150.00.  Call Jack at 843-
234-1530.    (5)  

SELL - Horizon RC-30 stationary bike.  $40.00 or best offer.  Call Bob at 843-446-9845.    (5) 

 

    MYRTLE TRACE-MART 
 

Myrtle Trace-Mart is a service of the News & Views which accepts NO responsibility for any 
claims made in an ad.  Ads for businesses conducted by Myrtle Trace residents or others will not 
be accepted.  Ads will be published for three (3) months unless cancelled or renewed via email 
or phone call to the Newsletter Coordinator at:  carol.blonowicz@gmail.com or 585-880-8925. 
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BOARD BRIEFS—continued from page 1 
 
 
CLUBHOUSE GUIDELINES 
 
 Our Clubhouse is a very busy place and used by many residents enjoying  a variety of activities.  In 
order to ensure everyone’s comfort, there are guidelines in place governing the use of the Clubhouse.  Occa-
sionally we all need a few reminders of what’s expected of us when we use the Clubhouse: 
  
 Be considerate of your neighbors, especially when sharing the space with another activity.  Remember,  

the library is always available as a more private game room. 
 
 Leave the Clubhouse the way you found it or better!  
 
 Any issues with the bathrooms or thermostat should be reported to Thor Kongvold, Herman or Debbie 

Rebocho.  Numbers are available in the Directory by the phone. 
 
 Make sure the fire lane in the copy room is CLEAR – not only when you leave the Clubhouse but while 

your group is using the Clubhouse.  Our occupancy rate requires that we have three fire exits available 
all the time. 

 
 If  you need a wheelchair or walker, you’re welcome to borrow one from the Clubhouse but please re-

member to sign it out. 
 
 Borrowing tables and chairs is also available to residents – provided they are signed out and PROVID-

ED there are no scheduled activities which may require use of all our tables and chairs.  Check the calen-
dar on the back of the Directory.  (Pat Paxson is in charge of the calendar.)  More on borrowing tables 
and chairs as we get closer to our 40th anniversary celebration. 

 
 We’re working on making the sound system more reliable and user friendly – please don’t change the 

settings – we have technicians for that. 
 
 The Clubhouse and the activities we enjoy there are open to all residents.  If you want to use the Club-

house for a private party, contact Pat Paxson to make the arrangements.  You’ll be asked to complete a 
request form and make a returnable deposit.  

 
COMMUNITY BLOOD DRIVE 
 
 While we enjoy our summer activities and vacations, the Red Cross has announced the usual sum-
mertime blood shortage.  We have been invited to join other communities in our area on July 14 to “Give 
the Gift of Life”.  If you can donate blood, call Susan Granger to make an appointment.  
  
 Enjoy your summer and all the things that Myrtle Trace has to offer.  Our next meeting will be  on 
July 19th at the Clubhouse at 9 am.  All are welcome!  
          Nancy Seeds 

COMMUNICATIONS COMMITTEE 
 
 The Communications Committee would like to thank Leonard Sansone for his donation of an 
American flag which he received from the USO. It will certainly be put to good use in honoring our coun-
try and community.  
 We’d also like to acknowledge and thank Leonard for his service as a drummer in the USO where 
we understand he entertained our troops worldwide. Thank you Leonard for making a difference to our ser-
vice men and women. 
          Mary Johnsen Schaeffer 
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    40th Anniversary 
1983 to 2023 

 

More interviews with long-time residents who were here from the beginning.
         
 
 

Horst Marzahl – 1200 Loblolly Lane 
 

 Horst and his late wife, Maureen, moved to Myrtle Trace in 1997 from the Albany, New York area. 
Their original plan had been to move to Naples, Florida, but Maureen thought it was too far from family.  
They began to drive along the coast as they wanted to be near the beach.  They eventually saw a billboard 
with Walter Cronkite’s picture advertising the Myrtle Trace Retirement Community.  They contacted a sales-
person and were pleased to learn that the floorplans could be customized.  The lot they chose had been sold 
previously but the original buyers reneged and the Marzahl’s felt fortunate to get it as the lot offered the pri-
vacy they desired. They saw how well things were being constructed in Phase VIII and Horst was very im-
pressed.   

 He retired in 1995 after working as an ironworker for 30+ years.  His wife had been a homemaker, 
seamstress and bookkeeper.  Horst and Maureen enjoyed activities at the Clubhouse and Maureen attended 
coffees and a knitting group.  Horst said retirement is the best time of life “as long as you have your health”.  
He enjoyed, and still does, gardening, painting with oils on canvas, wood carving, making things out of lead-
ed glass and making duck decoys.  His paintings are wonderful, and I, as the interviewer, can attest to the 
quality and beauty of all of it.  He is one of Myrtle Trace’s hidden gems! 

 
              
     Tom and Judy Dovey – 248 Cottonwood Lane 
 
 Tom and Judy moved to Myrtle Trace from Baltimore, Maryland, within two days of retiring. Before 
that, they would come to Myrtle Beach to play golf and in 1987 they began looking at housing developments.  
One of the courses they played was Burning Ridge so it was natural to check out Myrtle Trace.  They had al-
so looked in North Carolina and Florida.  There were only three houses on Cottonwood Lane when they first 
looked.  They put a down payment on a lot on the golf course in November of 1993 and come down on week-
ends.  They moved into their home in June of 1994.  They liked the ambience of Myrtle Trace; the trees, the 
neutral colors of the homes and the overall prettiness of the neighborhood.   
 
 Tom and Judy each joined golf leagues in the community and were active in the Newcomer’s group.  
At that time, the group had to find restaurants willing to cater to 100 people as all the new “Tracers” were a 
part of the group.  They were able to meet so many people this way.  Judy said Tom Allen made suggestions 
on ways they could change the layout of their home which they were very happy with.  Over the years, Tom 
has had a lot of hobbies including painting, woodworking and stained glass.  His latest hobby involves a 3D 
printer.  They have been very happy with their years spent in Myrtle Trace. 
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    40th Anniversary 
1983 to 2023 

 
Other than dense woods, what existed in the 

area surrounding Myrtle Trace in 1983?  Hint: not 
much! 

 Think about the vision and the resources needed to plan and transform a thick forest of pine trees and 
dense myrtle undergrowth to this picturesque and tranquil community of over 500 residences.  It took 15 
years to build.   
 If you are interested in learning more about Myrtle Trace’s growth and development, these subjects 
and more will be openly discussed on Sunday, October 1 at 2:00 pm and on Thursday, October 12 at 10:00 
am in the Clubhouse.  Seating is limited and reservations will be required.  Details to follow at a later date. 

A Time To Reflect Continues. 

 
This is a diagram of our first one.  What is it?  

When and where was it built?  Why did we need it? 

 
Who were the main players when construction 

of Myrtle Trace started, and who built your house? 

 
Myrtle Trace was Glen Hall’s vision.  Just 

who was he? 

 
When was the second 18-holes of Burning 

Ridge Golf Course (abutting Myrtle Trace)  built?   

 
What lesson did Myrtle Trace learn from Hur-

ricane Floyd in 1999? 

 
What are the differences between the houses 

in Phases I and II and those in Phases III through 
VII?  And why? 
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REMINDERS, NOTICES, HELPFUL TIPS 
 
 
 
MYRTLE TRACE “GET ON BOARD” SESSION 
 
When:  Sunday, July 30, 2023 at 3:00 pm 
 
Where:  Myrtle Trace Clubhouse 
 
 Past presidents will share experiences and answer questions regarding the various aspects of serving 
as a member of the Myrtle Trace Board of Directors.  This is a great opportunity for any resident who has 
considered running for the Board or is just interested in learning some of the “behind the scenes” of being a 
Board member.  This is an informal session, with no-holds-barred, and the event is open to all Myrtle Trace 
residents. 
 
Please contact Nancy Southard (843) 347-3885 for more information and reservations. 
 

2023 HURRICANE 
GUIDE 
 
Look for your home-
delivered copy within 
the next several days.   
 
Keep handy during the 
June-November hurri-
cane season.  
 
  

ANY HELP IS APPRECIATED 
 
St. James Catholic Church in Conway is participat-
ing in a service project serving the homeless.  Plastic 
grocery bags are being collected and repurposed into 
sleeping mats and distributed to area organizations 
that serve members of the community in need.  The 
goal is to collect 15,000 bags.  
 
Bags can be dropped off at 115 Birchwood Lane.  
     
    Marie Tantillo 

BEAVER ACTIVITY NEAR MYRTLE TRACE 

 “The Ditch” along the perimeter of our community conveys water drained from Myrtle Trace to the 
Intracoastal Waterway.  It is a key element of flood prevention.  It is also inviting to beavers.  These industri-
ous rodents build dams in the waters of the ditch and impede the flow.  Beaver activity has been noted in the 
ditch and the Board notified the Horry County Storm Water Department.  A representative from the depart-
ment dispatched a trapper to locate and remove the beaver. 

          Bob Ebling 

 

MONTHLY LAWN CARE RECOMMENDATION 

 A second application of fertilizer may be made from mid to late July but always make sure to fertilize 
based upon your specific grass.  Centipede, for example, does not accept excessive amounts of nitrogen and 
may be damaged by too much fertilizer. 

Source:  Brad Fowler, Urban Horticulture Agent, Clemson Extension Service 
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Please come to a very Serious Discussion on 

 
Thursday, July 20th at 10:00am at the Clubhouse 

 
 

Detective Kathy Thompson from the Horry County Police Department,  
a 40 year law enforcement officer, will be talking to us about: 

 
o Internet scams 
o Phone scams 
o Mail Fraud 
o Forgery 

 
And, most importantly, how to protect ourselves! 

 
Please don’t miss this one! 

 
RSVP to Jean Hohenberger – 843-349-8395 or jlhohenberger@gmail.com 

 
Sign Up Soon! 
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July 8 –Saturday– Hot Summer Afternoons Fest  10 

a.m. to 5 p.m. Two bands and food 

Option 1. Event Info & Admission Tickets – $10 

Option 2. WINE TASTING & ADMISSION TICKETS – 

$18     Little River 

 

CONTACT FRED SHIELDS   FREDSHIELDS78@YAHOO.COM FOR MORE INFORMATION 

 
 

DRAMA MUSICAL 
 THEATRE 

LIVE 
THURSDAY AUG 10  

7:30 PM   $30 PP  
CONWAY 

$30 PER TICKET 
 
 

Let’s go to a Minor League 
Baseball Game! 

Thursday August 24 
7:05 pm   

$2 Beer, $3 Wine  
Lower Level Seats 

 

                    MAKE CHECK FOR $20/PERSON TO  

MYRTLE TRACE ACTIVITES BY FRIDAY JULY 21 

DROP OFF 197 GLENWOOD DRIVE 

 

NAME_______________________________________ 

 

PHONE______________________________________ 

 

ADDRESS___________________________________ 

 

NO  

JULY  

TRAVEL MEETING 

https://www.ticketsource.us/la-belle-amie-vineyard/t-eaqxqyy
https://www.ticketsource.us/la-belle-amie-vineyard-wine-tastings/e-rzqmoy
https://www.ticketsource.us/la-belle-amie-vineyard-wine-tastings/e-rzqmoy
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Myrtle Trace’s Gallery of Ageless Art 

 

“Youth is the gift of nature, but age is a work of art.”  
 

As part of the upcoming 40th Anniversary of our community,  
 

we are seeking the artists among us  
to display their work at the clubhouse on 

 

October 21st and October 22nd 

 

We are looking for one of a kind creations that  
would fall under the following categories: 

 

• Painting – oils, acrylics, watercolors 

• Sculpting – work designed in 3-D - clay, wood carvings 

• Photography – color, black and white – film based or digital 

• Hand drawn – pen, colored pencils, ink, charcoal, pastels 

• Printing - Wood cuts, linoleum block, silkscreens 

• Textile Art – Fabric, Fiber 

• Mixed media 

• Pottery 
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

We know you are out there! Please share your talent with us! 
 

Call: 
 

Nancy Southard – 843-347-3885 
or 

 Diane Gascoigne – 843-234-1499  
 

for additional information and registration 

 
NOTES 

Deadline to register – August 1, 2023 
No craft items, kits, or items made from manufactured patterns will be considered. 

Also, this is an art show, not an art sale.  
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